



6 April 2020

Dear Parent/Guardian,

## YEAR 7 TRIP TO CORNWALL

As you are aware we were planning our Year 7 Rewards Trip to Cornwall on 19th- 21st June 2020.

As the government advice in respect of school closure still has no absolute time frame we as a school are waiting to see how the current situation develops before we make any decision relating to the trip. Our booking is still open and if the situation was to change we would be able to go to Cornwall. However, we are currently in consultation with Conwy County Council and our insurers on this matter and are awaiting their advice.

Unfortunately we cannot offer any immediate time frame on any decision until we have heard from Conwy and our insurers so in the meantime we propose to put the trip on hold. We would ask you not to make any further payments for this trip via parent pay until such time we are in a position to advise you further.

Please bear with us as we negotiate with all the stakeholders involved.

Should you have any further queries please do not hesitate to email the school general account general@eirias.conwy.sch.uk.

Yours faithfully,

Sarah Sutton Headteacher













